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Overview 

This bill makes various changes related to drivers’ licenses and driving privileges. 

It is initiated by the Department of Public Safety. The changes are effective 

August 1, 2024. 

Summary 

Section Description 

1 Operation. 

Makes a conforming change. 

2 License endorsement and permit requirements. 

Modifies terminology related to motorcycles and similar vehicles, to switch from 
“two-wheeled vehicle” to “motorcycle” in reference to that type of permit or 
endorsement. 

3 Test refusal; driving privilege lost. 

Eliminates the requirement that invalidating a driver’s license or permit card be 
accomplished by clipping the upper corner of the card. 

4 Motorcycle endorsement fee. 

Makes a conforming change. 

5 Waiver when license issued by another jurisdiction. 

Makes a conforming change. 

6 Motorcycle endorsement examination fee. 

Makes a conforming change. 
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Section Description 

7 Other waiting periods. 

Establishes that a person may not receive a limited license for a period of one year 
after being convicted of (1) criminal vehicular homicide, (2) criminal vehicular 
operation that causes death to an unborn child, or (3) criminal vehicular operation 
that results in great bodily harm or harm to an unborn child when the underlying 
cause of the offense is not related to the consumption of alcohol. 

8 Exception; criminal vehicular operation. 

Establishes that a person may never receive a limited license after being convicted of 
criminal vehicular operation that results in substantial bodily harm, bodily harm, or 
harm to an unborn child when the underlying cause of the offense is related to the 
consumption of alcohol. 
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